
Please Note: These minutes are pending Board approval. 
Board of Education  

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education meeting on January 5, 2016 in the Council Chambers, 3 
Primrose Street, at 6:30 p.m.   
          

K. Alexander, Chair    J. Erardi 
 M. Ku, Vice Chair   J. Davila 

D. Leidlein, Secretary   R. Bienkowski                
K. Hamilton     9 Staff 
J. Vouros              30 Public     
R. Harriman-Stites    1 Press 
A. Clure  

Mr. Alexander called the meeting to order at 6:36 p.m. 
MOTION: Mrs. Leidlein moved that the Board of Education go into executive session to discuss 
personnel stipends for Newtown High School coaching/advisors for 2016-2017 and invited  
Dr. Erardi, Mrs. Davila, Dr. Abbey and Mr. Bienkowski.  Mr. Clure seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
   
Item 1 – Executive Session 
Executive session ended at 7:32 p.m. 
Item 2 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 3 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION: Mrs. Ku moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the minutes of December 15, 2015, the donation to Newtown High School, and the 
correspondence report.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 4 – Public Participation  
Francine Wheeler, 10 Lakeview Terrace, Sandy Hook, as one of the most affected families in 
the tragedy of three years ago she and Mr. Wheeler asked the Board to request and support a 
moment of silence each year on December 14 of every year when on a school day a part of an 
effort to build policies that include contemplative and respectful memory of our lost children and 
educators.  The crucial balance is the progressive healing of the district and the commitment to 
remember Ben and the others in all classrooms in the district.  The importance of sensitivity of 
the teachers and staff needs to be addressed through graduation. The effected population will 
be in the district until 2025 so we need a commitment to those children and staff.  Consideration 
of the success and health to the surviving victim’s siblings should be a priority.  We are curious 
as to how the Board of Education and the district will continue to fund these support services as 
the years go on.  We would try to impress the Board to keep this on the front burner the next 10 
years and not dismiss it as years go by.  Clinical evidence indicates there will be deep and 
significant turbulence in years to come which rings true to her family.    
 
Item 5 – Reports 
Chair Report: Mr. Alexander stated that the junior and senior projects were being presented 
tonight and tomorrow night.  Mrs. Ku attended a CABE meeting in December and offered to hold 
their legislative breakfast here on February 24.  The Board retreat will be held Saturday morning 
discussing three topics but no action will be taken. 
Mr. Vouros asked if the public could participate, to which Mr. Alexander stated they could not.   
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Superintendent’s Report: Dr. Erardi presented his administrative report which included 
information for discussion at the retreat which included the enrollment study and the long term 
strategic plan.  His updated goals and the Newtown Education Foundation goals were also 
attached.  Tomorrow morning at the State Board of Education meeting he, Tom Kuroski and 
Mark Pompano will share three documents which include our protocol for risk assessment,  
Mr. Pompano’s white paper regarding security and Dr. Erardi’s document on mental health.  He 
hopes to share the video clip with the Board.  He will be looking for a Board of Education 
representative for the Newtown Education Foundation.  He hopes to bring the candidate for the 
Director of Pupil Services to the Board at the January 19 meeting.  For the second straight 
summer our elementary principals will be attending the National Association of Elementary 
School Principals Conference in Maryland July 6 to 8 on rebuilding school climate and culture 
through a focus on teaching and learning.   
 
Kayla Disibio stated that Rilind was unable to attend and reported that students are still working 
on college applications.  There will be a financial aid night on January 13 for parents and 
students.  We had a successful student PLC day on December 21.  There is a kindness tree in 
the high school office where students can add their acts of kindness.     
There were no committee reports. 
 
Item 6 – Old Business 
MOTION: Mrs. Leidlein moved that the Board of Education approve the Director of Security Job 
Description.  Ms. Hamilton seconded.   
Dr. Erardi said this reflects the conversation of two weeks ago. 
Ms. Hamilton asked Dr. Erardi to thank Mr. Pompano for incorporating her suggestions. 
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 7 – New Business 
First Read of the 2016-2017 School Calendar: 
Dr. Erardi said this is the beginning of the discussion on the calendar.  Feedback from groups is 
centered around the full day on December 23 which one group feels is difficult and would like an 
early dismissal.  Also, the high school asked to reconsider the May 3 two-hour delayed opening 
for staff development because there is AP testing that morning.   
Mr. Vouros was in favor of a half day on December 23. 
 
Mr. Clure asked about the four dates in the fall when there is no school and that they sometimes 
vary from year to year. 
Dr. Erardi referred to Dani Thibodeau’s presentation regarding the regional calendar.  He did not 
have the history on the decisions to not have school on Columbus Day or Veteran’s Day.  It’s 
been past practice. 
Mr. Clure sees the value of the programs held on Veteran’s Day. 
Dr. Erardi stated that the school calendar is the sole decision by the local board. 
 
Ms. Hamilton headed up past calendar committees and there was always a debate on 
Columbus and Veteran’s Days.  We found November was challenging with the number of days 
off.  She would like to see the calendar when the fall conferences are scheduled. She would 
also like to see when the high school will have the school only PLC days although they didn’t 
have to be on the calendar.  She wanted to look at adjusting the October 7 two-hour delayed 
opening since we have two other days off that month and possibly move it to September.  In the 
first week of April we have the 5th as staff development and the next week off.   
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Mrs. Leidlein agreed and also mentioned the February 3 early dismissal and possibly 
coordinating it with the long weekend that month.  She also agreed with the early dismissal on 
December 23.    
 
Mrs. Ku asked if there was any feedback on the early dismissal and late start days. 
Dr. Erardi said there were positive responses to the late start which allowed the students to 
sleep longer.  The opposite side was indignation from working parents.   
Mr. Alexander asked for an administrative view for these early release and late start dates. 
Dr. Erardi said all were in favor. 
 
Item 8 – Superintendent’s Overview of the Proposed 2016-2017 Budget 
Dr. Erardi gave his budget presentation which is attached.  The Department of Education SERV 
grant funding and Department of Justice grant ends June 2016.  We have $250,000 to carry 
over as well as the Sandy Hook PTA Foundation grant which will provide money for 2016-17.  
Because of the additional funding we have had it has inflated our per pupil expenditure which 
hurts our special education funding.   
 
The initial administrators’ budget request totaled $76,333,094.  After the Superintendent’s 
reduction this amount was reduced by $1,971,471.  The final budget request is $74,361,623 
which is a 3.87% increase.  
 
The total number of proposed new staffing in this budget is important.  This budget represents 
the vision of the leadership and the needs of the students.  We all have to own whatever 
conclusion we come to.   
 
Item 9 – Elementary School Budgets 
Chris Moretti began by sharing that the elementary principals were pleased at what was 
accomplished this year which included foreign language in Kindergarten which is a phenomenal 
program.  Kathy Gombos spoke about technology including Apple training for teachers.   
Mr. Moretti also addressed personalized learning with assistance through technology.  They are 
proud of the Second Step social emotional skills curriculum.  The elementary counselors are 
very important and play a crucial role in the schools.  Barbara Gasparine mentioned the added 
special education pullout program. 
 
Mr. Vouros asked Mrs. Gasparine to read a statement which indicates that there has been an 
increase in students with significant behavioral challenges in all of the elementary schools.  
There are heightened levels of incidents of student aggression and unsafe behaviors, along with 
concerning maladaptive behaviors.  As a result, they feel an increase in services at each school 
is necessary.   
Mr. Vouros stressed the importance of this information. 
 
After the elementary principals indicated that an increase in mental health services is necessary 
at each of their schools, Ms. Hamilton asked for any insight into the behaviors of students and 
their opinions on why this was progressing.  She also asked for any data on these issues. 
Dr. Erardi said this has a tie into the budget regarding the carryover of support staff.  He spoke 
to Senator Slossberg this afternoon and found that other districts across the state are also 
experiencing these behaviors. We need to learn how to create in-house programs for these 
children. 
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Ms. Hamilton asked for information regarding bullying and the number of incidents reported. 
Dr. Erardi would have that at the first meeting in February. 
 
Mrs. Leidlein asked if these requested positions were in the budget. 
Dr. Erardi said we have carried over a number of health care positions and have counselors in 
every building.  The issue is that there is need everywhere.  We had to bring back a number of 
paraprofessionals that were eliminated last year to help the increased number of children 
needing assistance. 
 
Mr. Alexander asked if the security guard start time change from 10:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. was in 
the budget. 
Dr. Erardi stated we need to maintain the level of service and are getting help from the town so 
the extra time will remain. 
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites agrees that help is needed regarding behavior issues and asked if there 
was enough help in the elementary schools. 
Chris Geissler said we are being effective with counselors, which has allowed us to do more 
work.  We need help with new children who have issues.   
 
Dr. Gombos said we are talking about students with atypical behavior.  There could only be a 
few in a school.  The help doesn’t have to be new people but additional training for our staff.   
Ms. Hamilton asked if we have school psychologists in each elementary school. 
Mrs. Gasparine said they did but we need to have conversations on programs and 
outplacements.   
 
Ms. Hamilton asked if the schools have sufficient technology for testing. 
Dr. Gombos said not all of the technology has supported the testing.  We are moving to 
Chromebooks and laptops this year which is consistent in all elementary schools. 
 
Mrs. Ku said there are several challenges identified and appreciates the open dialogue they 
create.  She feels she understands the implications of each of these items.  What would be the 
logistics and implications of adding five minutes to specials? 
Dr. Erardi said that there are fewer classes to instruct at the elementary level so we are having 
a number of our specialists teach in more than one building.  Adding time to each class creates 
a more robust scheduling enabling us to retain the teachers. 
 
Mr. Vouros said we need to know what insufficiency and the need for increase in services 
translates into.  He feels the staffing to provide services for these children is inadequate in some 
elementary schools so we need to know what you need to make this more agreeable to the 
children.  This is about making sure you have adequate service and staff for those students with 
difficulties.   
 
Mr. Moretti is looking into programming and conversations with the new Director of Pupil 
Services.  We have to build capacity within our own buildings.  They cannot say today what we 
need to fix this problem.   
Mr. Geissler said his crisis team is active but we are looking for expertise in this area to help our 
teams.   
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Dr. Erardi stated that we have sent our special education supervisors to districts that have in-
house programs to see what could help in our schools.  We have students who have never 
been in a public school setting.  The most active grade level in this district is kindergarten.  This 
conversation should continue with Pupil Services.  He doesn’t want the community to think our 
schools are out of control.  The complexity is finite and difficult because every student is unique.  
This budget was built on school safety and security never to be comprised.  He believes with 
our support in place and the outstanding leadership we have we will stay in front of this and this 
is a very difficult problem to stay in front of. 
 
Mrs. Leidlein asked if we were seeing a difference between students who attended pre-K 
programs and those who did not and also look at bringing children in at an earlier age might 
help address some of the concerns. 
 
Mr. Moretti said that what is unique to kindergarten is that some children can start at age four 
and some don’t start until they are six so there can be a bigger age difference that year. 
 
Mrs. Ku asked what the experience has been at the elementary schools with the mixed use if 
iPads and PCs and how do the different platforms support our use of apps and programs.  
Would it be easier to have one kind versus another? 
Dr. Gombos said that Chromebooks are internet based.  We spend a lot of time with iMovie and 
Moviemaker and concepts around literacy but we cannot share documents on the iPads.  We 
have many more iPads than Chromebooks.  We expect to use both technologies in the upper 
grades. 
 
Mrs. Ku said that when she compared the four elementary schools there are three schools with 
a reduction of 1 FTE which are Sandy Hook, Hawley and Middle Gate.  Two schools show a 
similar decrease in the total teacher salaries.  Why does Middle Gate School show an increase? 
Mr. Bienkowski said that we build salaries based on people who are present, moving forward 
the next year, and those on leave that are returning and will impact the budget.  At Middle Gate 
there is a senior staff member expected to return but has been on leave for two years. 
 
Mr. Clure referred to the enrollment on page 53.  Hawley is consistent with an average of two 
students per classroom more than other schools.  He wanted a way to help as they are almost 
at the maximum for kindergarten.  Last year they had the highest ratio also.  How do you 
forecast the kindergarten classes? 
 
Dr. Erardi referred to page 60.  We have to settle on an aggregate number consistent in the 
district.  The disadvantage of having numerous elementary schools is that you have to look at 
each school separately.  We held on to what we knew and stayed within our guidelines.  That’s 
how we created our reduction in force.  The Hawley primary numbers are good.  
Mr. Alexander said that in the past teachers were moved depending on enrollment. 
 
Ms. Hamilton asked if the kindergarten numbers were based on the enrollment report from two 
years ago. 
Mr. Bienkowski said they were not.  We had to deviate this year because we were concerned 
that the Milone & MacBroom figures were not as accurate as last year.  We did an internal 
modification on pages 18 and 19.  We also did a projection of persistence ratios for the last five 
years and a three-year ratio for kindergarten.   
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Ms. Hamilton said we should consider whether those kindergarten students we spoke about that 
moved from a half day to full day kindergarten program had problems because they were tired.  
Could rest time ever be considered?   
Dr. Gombos doesn’t feel behaviors are because of the long day.   
 
Mrs. Ku appreciated the revised projections.  Do these in any way take into account the smaller 
housing unit complexes coming on-line in the next couple of years?  Will this affect the 
enrollment for 2016-2017? 
Dr. Erardi said this would be part of the Saturday conversation. 
 
Mr. Vouros noted the wording change on page 46 from sufficient to insufficient. 
Mr. Clure thanked the principals for what they do.   
Mrs. Leidlein noted the deletion of a “negative 1” on page 53 under Head O’Meadow, grade 4. 
 
Item 10 – Reed Intermediate School Budget 
Anne Uberti shared a copy of her updated narrative.  Social emotional issues are dealt with 
every day and she needs a full time social worker along with the existing support staff.   
 
Mrs. Ku said that last year one of the goals was to continue progress toward full implementation 
of Readers Workshop in fifth and sixth grade (page 104 – this was updated by Mrs. Uberti at the 
meeting).  How far are we from full implementation?  What about Writers Workshop? 
Mrs. Uberti said that we are working on writing the curriculum for reading and writing to support 
the implementation.  Everyone has been trained in the methodology of workshop but we didn’t 
have the curriculum behind them.  Everyone has been trained in readers and most in the 
writers.  Many were trained at the elementary level. 
 
Mr. Vouros thought the units come from Columbia where we purchased them. 
Mrs. Uberti said in some cases the content is not appropriate.  It’s a techer’s college with 
different students.  Sometimes our students have different strengths and weaknesses.  They 
have been tweaked for our students.  She is hoping there will be a draft curriculum to bring to 
the Board. 
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites asked if the social worker was in the Reed budget. 
Dr. Erardi said that position is now part of our operation plan. 
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites was concerned about the fifth grade coming in next year and asked if  
Mrs. Uberti needed anything else. 
Mrs. Uberti is confident that they have adequate staff to support both grades next year. 
 
Ms. Hamilton said her daughter’s class was the first class out of Sandy Hook after the tragedy.  
These students were protected.  She worries about them the further they get away from the 
comfort at the elementary level going to the other schools.  This was a more difficult year for her 
family.  It’s important to have the supports in the schools for staff and students.  What is the 
overall big picture for support services for at least 10 years.   
 
Dr. Erardi said this is what is unique about the Newtown budget.  When Dr. Rodrigue presents 
we will talk about three full time psychologists at the high school because of the needs of the 
students and staff.  If the State Board believes that Newtown has recovered he will tell them this 
year and next year will be more difficult.   
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Mrs. Leidlein agreed with these statements.  She heard Mrs. Llodra’s statement about new 
grants replacing old grants.  It would be beneficial for us and other boards in town that have a 
joint report about what we have and what we will have.  We are hearing it piecemeal. 
Dr. Erardi will work with the Mrs. Llodra to bring information to the Board. 
 
Mrs. Ku asked what types of things were covered by contracted services.  For example, there is 
an increase on page 110 for math and a decrease on page 117 for administration. 
Mrs. Uberti said the math is for an additional progress monitoring program.  The decrease in 
services is for the schedule building program. 
 
Mrs. Ku asked for an explanation regarding each school having an additional amount for the 
reinstatement of the health coordinator and asked if it should be included under staffing 
changes on page 30. 
Dr. Erardi said that position is vacant for this school year. 
Mr. Bienkowski explained that it was in this year’s budget but we had the early resignation of the 
person filling that position and decided not to fill it.  Those dollars are being reserved to cover 
overages. 
 
Ms. Hamilton asked if the mini PLC days at the high school could also be possible for the 
elementary schools.   
Dr. Erardi said he would discuss this at the administrators meeting. 
 
Ms. Hamilton requested that Mr. Bienkowski send a line item excel of the budget to the Board. 
Mr. Alexander asked the Board to send any further questions send to him or Dr. Erardi to add to 
the list posted for the public. 
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites referred to the need for services for 10 years and beyond and thought it 
might be beneficial to hire a grant writer for future funding. 
Dr. Erardi said with his previous experience it was highly successful in Southington and brought 
hundreds of thousands of dollars to that district.  He would encourage that conversation. 
 
Mrs. Ku asked if the 11.7 FTE reductions included the 5.97 FTE not covered in the SERV (see 
the Superintendent’s introductory letter to the budget).  Are we reducing district staff by 11.7 or 
18? 
Dr. Erardi said that piece is confusing.  He will bring analytics to the Thursday meeting. 
 
Mr. Clure asked for an abbreviation key. 
Ms. Hamilton asked if the budget would be posted on the web site. 
Mr. Bienkowsk said it should have been up today at 4 PM. 
 
Item 11 – Public Participation 
Julia Conlon, Old Castle Drive, said it would be helpful to include more about what principals 
requested and the conversation around reductions.  It would be good to provide budget books 
also.  Principals had different views about what is going on in their schools.  Middle Gate would 
need a behavior therapist with the issues there.  Training should be provided.  Don’t wait until 
the new director starts to address these issues.   
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Dan Amaral, representative from the Legislative Council, said we need the facts up front.  
Transportation stands out.  We have special needs that caused increases.  Look at efficiencies 
with the town to purchase jointly including electricity.  
 
Joanna Rosen, 60 Cherry Lane, said prevention is critical to long term problems.  She is a 
psychologist with expertise in trauma.  The risk extends to the community also.  She hopes 
someone guides the Board in the bigger scope of responsibilities.  Schools are looking outside 
for help.  The town needs to do the same to get to a better place. 
 
Nancy White, 14 Butternut Ridge, regarding the technology side where are we compared to 
other districts in Connecticut and the United States.  She asked if information could be projected 
on the screen during discussions.   
 
MOTION: Mrs. Leidlein moved to adjourn.  Ms Hamilton seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
 
Item 11 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 10:15 p.m. 
       Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
 
             
       _________________________________ 
               Debbie Leidlein 
                   Secretary 
 
 



Newtown 

 Public  Schools 

  2016- 2017 



BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Keith Alexander ~ Chair 

Michelle Ku ~ Vice-Chair 

Debbie Leidlein ~ Secretary 

John Vouros 

CENTRAL OFFICE 

Dr. Joseph V. Erardi, Jr.~ Superintendent of Schools 

Jean Evans Davila ~ Assistant Superintendent of Schools 

Kathy Hamilton Andy Clure Rebekah Harriman-Stites 

Director of Pupil Services 
(TBD) 

Ron Bienkowski 
Director of Business  

Gino Faiella 
Director of Facilities 

Michelle Hiscavich 
Director of Music 

Carmella Amodeo 
Director of Technology 

Mark Pompano 
Director of Security 

Judy Blanchard 
Director/Department of Education Grant 

School Emergency Response to Violence (SERV) Grant 
  

Dr. David Abbey (.6 FTE) 
Director of Human Resources 

2 



Newtown High School 

Dr. Lorrie Rodrigue 
Principal 

Assistant Principals  
Jaime Rivera 
David Roach 

Dana Manning 

Reed Intermediate School 

Anne Uberti 
Principal 

Newtown Middle School 

Thomas Einhorn 
Principal 

Jill Bontatibus Beaudry 
Assistant Principal 

Jim Ross 
Assistant Principal 

Hawley Elem School 

Christopher Moretti 
Principal 

Keri Snowden 
Lead Teacher 

Middle Gate Elem School 

Christopher Geissler 
Principal 

Sandy Hook Elem School 

Dr. Kathy Gombos 
Principal 

Head O’Meadow Elem School 

Barbara Gasparine 
Principal 

Athletic Director 
Greg Simon 

John Sullivan 
Lead Teacher 

Tim Napolitano 
Assistant Principal 

Carol Danenberg 
Lead Teacher 

3 



As of January 5, 2016 
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• Budget Building Protocol 

• Unique to Newtown Public Schools 

•     Grant Funds 

  Dept. of Education SERV (2013-2016)   

  Dept. of Justice (2014-2016)   

  Sandy Hook PTA Foundation 2016-2018 

•     Decline In Enrollment  

•     Per Pupil Expenditure 
 

• Next Steps 

•    Informational Meetings 

•    Updating +/- Changes  

• Answers With Integrity 

• Fact Based 

• Accountability 

• Partnership 

• Trust 

 



Administrators’ Initial 
Budget Request  

Superintendent’s Total 
Budget Reduction 

Superintendent’s Budget 

Request Spending Plan 

$ 76,333,094  

($ 1,971,471)      

$ 74,361,623      

Budget Reductions 

    From Budget Builder            Superintendent             Board of Education             Board of Finance 

     6.63% 

     ( 2.76%)  

     3.87% 
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Superintendent’s Budget  
2016-2017 

Description 16-17 Proposed 

SALARIES    $ 46,445,337  
EMPLOYEE BENEFITS   $ 11,504,836 
PURCHASED PROFESSIONAL SERVICES $      828,267 
PURCHASED PROPERTY SERVICES $   2,154,253  
OTHER PURCHASED SERVICES  $   8,328,174 
SUPPLIES    $   4,122,226 
PROPERTY – EQUIPMENT  $      913,239 
OTHER OBJECTS   $        65,291 

OPERATING BUDGET INCREASE  3.87% 

TOTAL OPERATING BUDGET     $ 74,361,623 
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THE BREAKDOWN  
Regular Education .50% $  359,133 

Special Education & Pupil Personnel 1.69% $1,213,805    

Others   1.68% $1,200,739     

Budget Increase Breakdown 
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$ 

$ 

$ 

Appropriately supporting Federal and State directives 

Requested New Staff 

 Property & Equipment 

1 

2 

Framework for the 2016-2017 
Superintendent’s Proposal 

Other Purchased Services 
3 
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Administrators’ 
Proposed New 
Staffing Request
  

Reductions 

Superintendent 
Supporting New 
Staffing Requests 

$ 792,093      

$ 412,963       

$ 379,130       

Budget Reductions 

From Budget Builder         Superintendent         Board of Education 
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Proposed 2016-2017 Staffing 

2016-2017 Proposed Net Additions to Staff 
Net New Staffing 2016-2017  $   63,790 

Presently Grant Funded 2015-2016 

Operational Plan 
    

 $ 315,340    

 

Total Proposed New Staffing 

    

 $ 379,130 
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STAFFING: 

   

1 Requested New Staff 

ADMINISTRATION: 

              $34,030  
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Sandy Hook Assistant Principal (Increment from Lead Teacher) SERV

  

High School Tutor *          1.0  $20,800 
High School Volleyball Boys Head Coach        1.0  $  5,706 
High School Link Crew          3.0 @ $3,000 $  9,000 
Elementary World Language          0.5  $28,284 
Middle School Academic Resource Center (SH Foundation)  1.0  $20,000 
Reed Social Worker SERV          1.0                  $79,155 
High School Psychologist SERV         1.0                  $58,833 
Special Education Teacher  MEDICAID Elementary  Level        1.0  $58,677 
Security – Security Guards SERV                    3.0                  $64,645 

Requested New Staff/Spending      FTE AMOUNT 

* Scientific Research-Based Intervention (SRBI) 

Total           $379,130 



2016-2017 Proposed Net Reductions to Staffing 
Hawley  Classroom Teacher  
Sandy Hook Classroom Teacher  
Middle Gate Classroom Teacher  
Head O’Meadow Classroom Teachers 
Middle School Classroom Teachers 
High School Dir. of Tutoring Center 
High School Classroom Teachers 
Special Education Transitional Teacher 
Pupil Services .5 Nurse 
 

-1.00 
-1.00 
-1.00 
-2.20 
-4.00 

 
-2.00 
-0.50 
-0.50 

       ($  56,569) 
       ($  56,569) 
       ($  56,569) 
       ($122,751) 
       ($226,274) 
       ($  47,967) 
       ($113,138) 
       ($  28,284) 
       ($  24,426) 

Total Reductions in Staffing ($732,547)   

Proposed 2016-2017 Staffing 

12 

New Staffing  $379,130 

Total BOE Changes in Staffing                            ($353,417) 



Increase Funding for Property & Equipment 

2015-2016 

$786,012 

2016-2017 

      $913,239       
                  Note:  Increase is $127,227     

   

Property & Equipment 
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Requested  Property & Equipment 

Technology equipment increase of $150,856 
 
 Year 1 of 5 Year Funding Program 

This increase is $127,227 which represents  0.18% of the 
total budget increase.   

Custodial/Maintenance replacement equipment increased by $18,850 
                 Maintenance Vehicle 

All other equipment decreased by ($57,104) 

Scoreboard for pool $14,625 

$127,227 
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$700,022 

3 Other  Purchased  Services 

This increase is $700,022 or a 0.98% increase to the total 
budget.  The three larger areas of increase are: 

Transportation Services – increased by $252,468 

Out of District Tuition – increased by $422,343 

Additional Purchased Services’ increased by $25,211 
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Cost  
Increase 

% of Budget 
Increase 

Costs Driving the 2016-2017 
Budget 
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 Health Insurance 

 Personnel Contractual 

Operational Staffing Impact 

SERV 

Out-of-District Student 

Placement 

 Total 

           $643,385        0.90% 

      $1,317,655      1.84% 

        $236,663     0.33% 

            $424,685       0.59% 

      $2,622,388       3.66% 
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Enrollment Overview 

Hawley 319 

Sandy Hook 327 

Middle Gate 358 

Head O’Meadow 282 

PreK 50 
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Reed Intermediate
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High School
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Middle School

District Enrollment 
2015/16 total: 4,554 
2016/17 projected: 4,404 
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18 



19 

Inform Community 

Transparency 

 

Respecting Differences 

 

Model – Local Government 

Partnership 

Final Thoughts 
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 Making a difference 

one student  
                  at a time… 
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